

## GREAT KINGSHILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

### Minutes of meeting held on Monday 4th January 2021 Online Meeting

**Present:** John Gollege (Chair), Barnaby Moore, Shirley Challis (Treasurer), Stan Jones (Street Association, Neighbourhood Watch), Trevor Bateman, Jackie Goodfellow (Secretary), Brian Naylor (joined the meeting at 8.15)

**In attendance:** Paul Nicholls (HPC), Rose Meech (Newsletter)

**Apologies:** David Davies (Village Hall), Karen Pither (GMPC), Andrew Hodge

Matters arising from minutes: None noted.

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

#### **Officers' Reports:**

##### **Chairman:**

- Nothing to report

##### **Treasurer:**

- No change from December.

##### **Secretary:**

- Nothing to report.

##### **Planning**

- Nothing to report

##### **HPC:** Paul

- Noted a planning application for Fir Tree Cottage in Cockpit Road - Committee invited to provide comments.
- Trees for the Common and Old Allotment site - local cherry trees suggested. **[ACTION: JG to let Peter on Services Committee know of a local supplier]** TB suggested nursery on the A40 near Maple Cross junction might be a possible supplier.
- Precept for next financial year currently being worked on.
- Hedge along road to Uplands has been replanted as agreed.
- Noted that planters in Hughenden Valley are initialled with HVRA . Discussed whether we might do the same. Agreed that no real desire to spend money on this.

##### **Village Maintenance:** Trevor

- Nothing to report.

##### **Communications:** Barnaby

- Discussed draft letter to Village Hall Committee and for the next Newsletter regarding voluntary contribution to its printing costs. **[ACTION: RM to redraft Newsletter entry and send for comments]**. Agreed to send letter to the Village Hall Committee now and an email with the same message will be sent to the distribution list at the same time as the next Newsletter. Agreed to wait and see what donation requests brings in before any further action regarding Newsletter (e.g. make smaller, black and white only, print 3 per year).  
Deadline for next newsletter - mid February.
- Communication received regarding Covid vaccination centre for this area and one regarding parking on pavements.

##### **Road Safety, NAG:** Stan

- 2 speed units in place and working. No speed watch can be done at present.

- Scam regarding Covid vaccination requesting credit card details to pay for this currently going around. Beware of others that will circulate regarding vaccinations.
- Static caravan in Springfields Lodge grounds - this can stay while work on the building is ongoing.

**Village Hall:** Update from SC:

- [ACTION: JMG to email DD to see whether we remove him from GKRA emails/minutes]

**Events:**

- Online quiz suggested - [ACTION: BM and SC to investigate].

**AOB:**

- PN noted that some people hadn't managed to receive their covid injection and was providing transport, if required, something we could help with. Discussed and agreed that in view of risks both to patient and driver, this wasn't something we felt we could be involved with.
- Noted that One Can is open and running post Christmas shut down.

The meeting finished at 8:30pm

Date of Next Meeting: Monday 1st February 2021 (time and method to be agreed)

Signed.......... Date..... 1/2/21 .....